VILLAGE OF FARMERSVILLE Minutes of Village Council Meeting October 24, 2016

The Farmersville Village Council met in regular session on Monday, October 24, 2016 in the Village of Farmersville Council Chambers at 117 E. Walnut Street. Mayor Weller called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led the group in prayer; the Pledge of Allegiance was recited and was followed by a roll call.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Ms. Neitman, Mr. Craig, Mr. Dowden, Mr. Roach, Mr. Holderman.

EMPLOYEES: Tom Sears and Amy Schenck.

Others in attendance: Scott Weidle and Mike Dornbusch.

Mr. Roach explained that he would be abstaining from voting on the minutes because he arrived late to the October 11th meeting. Ms. Neitman moved, Mr. Dowden seconded to approve the minutes of October 11, 2016. Roll Call: Mr. Craig: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Roach: abstain, Ms. Neitman: yes. MOTION PASSED.

Ms. Neitman moved, Mr. Holderman seconded to approve the bills for this period payment no. 33193-33201 totaling \$13,946.83. Roll Call: Mr. Roach: yes, Ms. Neitman: yes, Mr. Craig: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes. MOTION PASSED.

VISITOR COMMENTS:

Scott Weidle, a resident of the Valley View community, spoke about the public health crisis of heroin addiction. He stated that Narcan is easy to administer, has a two year shelf life, and doesn't require refrigeration. He stated that he believed that the stigma of addiction is keeping this crisis from being in the forefront. He provided information about genetic predisposition to addiction. He stated that other area police departments had been reluctant to carry the drug but once they received training and information they made the decision to carry it. He stated that if officers are concerned that the revived person may become combative they can handcuff them before they administer the drug. He stated that the training is free and that the drug would be provided to the Village at no cost. He stated that the Valley View Drug Free Coalition would like for the Village to send a letter to the Jackson Township Trustees stating the wishes of the Village concerning the Jackson Township Police Department carrying Narcan. The Council stated that the Fire Association does carry Narcan and that they respond along with the Police Department; Mr. Weidle stated that if for some reason the Fire Association was delayed, the Police Department should be prepared to administer the drug. The Mayor thanked Mr. Weidle for attending the meeting and stated that the Village would get additional information from Chief Schade and send a letter to the Jackson Township Trustees.

POLICE DEPARTMENT COMMENTS: None.

FIRE ASSOCIATION COMMENTS: None.

LAW DIRECTOR COMMENTS:

Mr. Brunk was not able to attend the meeting but he sent a report. Council discussed the information; his research indicated that the Village cannot enforce deed covenants. They discussed the Village's political sign ordinance and the Supreme Court's ruling that limiting the time the political signs are displayed may be an infringement of people's right to free speech; the Planning and Service Committees will continue to research the political sign issue and the farm animal issue.

FINANCE COMMITTE REPORT:

Mrs. Schenck reported that the income tax revenue through September 30, 2016 was \$162, 975.80; this is a 26% increase from 2014 collections and a 19% increase from the 2015 collections. She reported that the 2016 property tax levy revenue was approximately 6% more than the Montgomery County Auditor's estimate. She reported that the Water Fund, Sewer Fund, and Refuse Fund revenues and expenditures are as anticipated and on target with budgeted projections. She provided end of the quarter reports to every member of Council. The Finance Committee recommended the approval of Ordinance No. O2016-03, an ordinance amending the 2016 Official Certificate of Estimated Resources. She reported that the 2014-2015 audit was wrapping up.

MAYOR'S COMMENTS:

Mayor Weller encouraged everyone to complete the NIMS online training and to attend the EOC training at the fire station after the meeting.

ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT:

Mr. Sears reported that the Village had completed the hydrant flushing to remove impurities in the lines; the Fire Association will be conducting hydrant testing soon. He reported that Village is beginning the annual leaf pickup and provided information about the Hemple Road Project Phase II. He stated that he had shown several Farmersville area business properties to a business locator. He recommended to consult Mr. Brunk concerning the Police Department carrying Narcan and to let him provide guidance.

ORDINANCE:

Mr. Holderman moved, Ms. Neitman seconded to waive the second and third reading of Ordinance No. O2016-03. Roll Call: Ms. Neitman: yes, Mr. Craig: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Roach: yes. MOTION PASSED.

Mr. Roach moved, Ms. Neitman seconded to approve Ordinance No. O2016-03, an ordinance amending the 2016 Official Certificate of Estimated Resources and declaring an emergency. Roll Call: Mr. Craig: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Roach: yes, Ms. Neitman: yes. MOTION PASSED.

OLD BUSINESS: None.

NEW BUSINESS: None.

All formal actions of the Council and relating to the adoption of resolutions and/or motions passed at this meeting were adopted in a meeting open to the public, in compliance with the law, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised Code.

ADJOURN:

Moved by Ms. Neitman and seconded by Mr. Holderman to adjourn the Council Meeting at 7:47 p.m. Roll Call: Mr. Dowden: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Roach: yes, Ms. Neitman: yes, Mr. Craig: yes. MOTION PASSED.

Attest:

Amy Schenck

my Schench

Daryl Weller Mayor